
From: Marie Waller <MarieWaller@scsenate.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/14/2013 2:11:03 PM
Subject: RE: Sen. McGill

Okay, he has a Board meeting in Georgetown Monday at 6 so he can't do Monday. He is planning to be in Columbia
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday of next week. Do you have anything available during that time period? Thanks for 
your patience.

Marie

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, August 14, 2013 12:34 PM 
To: Marie Waller
Subject: RE: Sen. McGill

Marie,
Any status on the meeting with Governor Haley?
Please let me know if you anything.
Thank you,
Katherine

From: Marie Waller [mailto:MarieWaller@scsenate.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2013 3:16 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: Sen. McGill

I am waiting for him to call me back -  in the interest of saving time if he has a conflict, do you possibly have a second 
date next week?

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2013 3:08 PM 
To: Marie Waller
Subject: RE: Sen. McGill

Marie,
So good to hear from you! I hope all is well.
I tried to call him back but the connection was terrible.

She has Monday, August 19th at 4:00pm open. 
Please confirm.
Thank you,
Katherine

From: Marie Waller [mailto:MarieWaller@scsenate.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2013 2:52 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Sen. McGill
Importance: High

Katherine: Sen. McGill said he can't hear you on his phone when he is traveling throughout his district -  bad cell 
service, I guess. Anyway, he wants to get in to see Governor Haley at the earliest possible date and time. He has
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several things to talk to her about, including the Georgetown Port. Thanks for anything you can do to get this rolling! 
Hope you had a good summer.

Marie Waller
Assistant to Senators McGill and McElveen 
803-212-6132


